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Just 2 cars that completely blew my mind as a little kid and this is 
one of them, a 1977 Pontiac Firebird Trans-am. 
Just like this one, in black with gold trim, gold wheels and the 

screaming chicken on the bonnet   

 
I was 7 years old and the car was already a few years old but this is 
pre internet and when kids couldn't watch movies with a 'AO' Adults 
Only ratings so I didn't know about the hit movie Smokey and The 
Bandit. It was at Brookside Shopping Centre and I couldn't stop 
asking dad questions. I loved the name, the colours, the T-top roof, 
the cool exhaust outlets and that bird on the bonnet! 

 
It just captured a little petrol heads heart and imagination! From 
then I tried to find out all about them and eventually was allowed to 
watch Burt Reynolds and Sally Field tear up the roads in Smokey 

and The Bandit   
I still get excited when I see one, like this one at work tonight. It 
brings back all those cool childhood memories and times with my 
Dad 

Dennis Seidel     
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Welcome to NEW Members 
 

#394, Tee-Jay Fisher, Elimbah, 1979 Jeep Cherokee, White. 

#395, Karen Ebens-Prince, Burleigh Heads, 2002 Mercedes ML320, Black  

#396, Angus Cathcart, Lawnton, 1985 Holden VK Commodore, Blue. 

#397, Mark Orchard, Sandstone Point, 1971 Holden HQ, Red  

Noel Cunningham is still not well following his recent operation and associated 
   complications. 

John Larkin maintaining a slow recovery following his right total knee            
  replacement in December. 

Stu Gross requires further cancer surgery. 

Steven Spencer in hospital. 

 

Apologies if anybody has been missed.  If we do not know that you are ill, have 
had surgery or perhaps an accident, then we are unable to respond in any way. 



 
 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

 DENNIS SEIDEL 

G'day my fellow car enthusiast’s   
 
Happy Easter to you all. I hope you all had a wonderful  
and safe Easter break. 
 
Despite all the cancelled car events due to the rain this last month we had such a busy 
month with many well attended events. So brilliant to see the support for such a varie-
ty of different events. Not every event appeals to all and of course our busy lives can 
have runs clash with family time and work so the support for the events is mega. Once 
again I want to thank all of you, the members, who make our club so strong. 
Don't forget if you have any ideas for a run or just an event we could attend as our 
club, put those ideas forward. You can contact our Run Coordinator Ray directly, email 
in, post on the club Facebook page or just have a say at one of monthly meetings. 
 
Remember this car club is your car club and feel free to share photos, stories and tips. 
We would love more members to supply all things car related to be published in our 
monthly newsletter. I'm sure, like myself, many of you enjoy reading about other peo-
ple’s cars, experiences and learning from their experiences and knowledge. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Grant Abbott for all his efforts and con-
tributions as the club newsletter editor. Grant really brought the club forward with a 
very professional and classy revamp of our newsletter. Grant also gave up much of his 
time with taking many photographs of club events and also the monthly members fea-
ture car we got to look over in the newsletter. With a new job role and extra hours re-
quired Grant unfortunately has had to step down from the editor role but we wish him 
all the best and hope to see him around the club still when he can.  
Brilliant work and thankyou mate.   
 
Due to Grants departure I also want to say thank you to Olive for taking on the com-
pletion of the newsletter for this edition. Olive already has a busy role within the club 
so we all appreciate such wonderful efforts. 
If you would like to have a go as the editor we would love to hear from you as well. 
 

Cars, bringing people together     
 
Dennis  
 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"Lakeside Lakeside Lakeside"  lyrics from the chorus of the Australian Crawl classic song Lakeside could of 
been the soundtrack for our first breakfast and Happy Laps event for 2018 but the sound of a mechanical 
symphony was soon to be heard around the famous historical circuit of Lakeside raceway as members of 
the Caboolture Regional Car Club were let loose to enjoy some time to lap the track at their own pace. 

We had a number of members join up on March 3 for the cruise into the track and then up meet with 
more at Lakeside. Great turn up of a variety of members vehicles, 25 cars in total and 41 members.     

As always we were treated fantastically by the staff at Lakeside Raceway and looked after for our breakfast 
then followed by our drivers briefing soon after to have our tummy's full of food and our minds full of all 
the important track information. Then it was what it was all about , track time. 

Once again we were thanked for our clubs great behaviour on track, with no one misbehaving but every-
one having a blast. The smiles and stories afterwards showing the great success of the mornings activities. 
Getting to open the cars up and actually drive them without risk of a costly speeding ticket is certainly 
worth the $25 plus at such a famous Australian sporting venue with a scenic background really adds to the 

We did have a certain Brock Holden owner, who shall remain nameless, end up in the gravel on the last lap 
but I think many of us were in disbelief that this nameless diver would ever leave the circuit but certainly 
made it an exciting morning out for his passenger. 

Thankyou to all who attended this event and the many who continue to support our Lakeside events.   

 

Take the time to checkout the great photos posted to our Facebook page by Grant Abbott and 4020 Media of this event. 

You’ll need to scroll back through the posts on the page to find them but well worth the effort.  As we didn’t have explicit to 

copy them for our newsletter I have only copied one photo as a sample.  Thank you to 4020  Media for this photo and apolo-

gies if any offence I have caused in doing so. OJ 



 

 
 

 

Members are often asking what happens to money we donate to community organisations! 

To answer this ladies from the two local organisations that we donated to in December, 2017 attended our March, 
2018 meeting to give us an understanding of how our hard earned money was put to us in their organisations. 

Mrs Ruth English, representing the Elimbah Uniting Church, presented with the club with a folder containing a 
thankyou card and a breakdown of how the money donated to them was spent (A folding table - $50; Scan & Cut Ma-
chine - $499; 40 Craft Packs - $250; Craft materials - $100; Christmas presents for disadvantaged children - $101).  It 
may interest some members to know that Mrs English who is a driving force in this organisation is well into her 
eighties! We can only hope that we are as able bodied and passionate about a cause at that time in our lives.  

Ms Reny Mustkawati and Ms Rita Mylne of the Caboolture PCYC After School Care Group Care presented the Club with 
a thank you card made by the children in their care. The card features photos of some of the resources that were pur-
chased with the funds we donated to them and includes such things as Lego, construction kits, games, and sporting 
equipment.  

This card along with the book from the Elimbah Uniting Church will also be on display once more at the April meeting.  

 

Members please remember you are invited to also put forward the names of  

organisations whom you feel our club should consider for financial support by our club. 

The nomination form can be found on the following pages. 

Mrs Ruth English, Mrs Vince Blanchard, Ms Rita Mylne & Ms Reny Mustkawati 



 Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc. 

PO Box 1668, Caboolture, 4510. 

Charitable Donation Nomination Form 

Please tell is about the organisation being proposed for nomination. 

1. Organisation Name:  __________________________________________________ 

2. Address: _____________________________________________________________ 

3. Name and Title of Contact Person: _____________________________________ 

4. Mailing Address: (if different from above) ____________________________________________ 

5. Email Address: _______________________________________________________ 

6. Phone: ___________________________ Mobile: ____________________________ 

Is the organisation? 

Based in the Caboolture area (ie., the old Caboolture Shire area). Yes/No 

A local Chapter of a National Organisation. Yes/No 

A not-for–profit organisation. Yes/No 

Please outline the activities this organization focuses on: 

 

  

Please outline how a donation would contribute to the organisations work. 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

(Please feel free to attached additional information as you see fit) 

Amount Requested: $ ____________  Date: ____________________________ 

Nominated by: 

Name: ______________________ Mem. No. _______ Signature: ___________________ 

(Please note nominations should be received by the Secretary before either the June or October General Meetings for decisions at ei-

ther the July or November committee meetings. All decisions made by the Committee will be final and no correspondence will be en-

tered into.) 

 Youth development 

 Healthcare and human service programs 

 Education 

 At risk and/or low-income individuals or families 

 Performing arts and cultural activities 

 Environmental and preservation programs 

 Other (Please identify) 



 

CRCC BY-LAWS 

 

11.  Donations 

(1) The Association may make donations for patriotic, charitable or for community purposes.  The fol-

lowing conditions apply: 

(a) All applications/nominations for donations are to be made in writing on the ‘Charitable Dona-

tion Nomination Form’ to the committee for consideration. 

(b) The Committee will consider all applications for donations and make biannual recommenda-
tions to the members for approval. 

(c) Donations will be awarded firstly in July, following the Swap Meet and again in December be-
fore Christmas. 

(d) Applications will be accepted only from organisations or individuals within or servicing the de-
fines of the Caboolture district. 

(e) Applications from organisations or individuals will not be considered if a previous donation has 
been made to such organisation or individual within the past three years unless in special cir-

cumstances. 

 

(Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc use only) 

Date received by the Secretary, Caboolture Regional Car Club:  ____/____/____ 

Discussed at committee meeting held on: ____/____/____ 

Application successful:  Yes/No 

Comment: ____________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Amount of donation approved:  $ ______________________ 

 

Follow-up Action: 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Date Applicant Organisation advised:  ____/____/____ 

Date ‘Nominator’ advised of action taken:  ____/____/____ 



 

We need you!!! 

 

The position of Newsletter editor is vacant! 

If I can do it so can you! 

Or perhaps the job of secretary is more your 

style? 

I cannot do both…….will you help? 



 

Lance Haslewood 
19 March at 11:24 · Sydney, NSW 

For those who maybe interested in the NSW Historic and Classified Vehicle Registration Scheme, there are two categories, 
'historic' and 'classic' (conditional). 

While both classifications require that the vehicle be 30 years of age or older, to qualify for 'historic' registration, the vehicle 
must be close to factory condition, ie., not modified to a degree where it needs to be engineered and carry a modification 
plate. 

Vehicles outside of the 'historic' classification category are registered under the 'classic' (conditional) category. This plate is a 
different style of plate to the historic one and is embossed with the word 'Conditional'. 

These vehicles are modified and must be engineered and carry a modification plate to cover such modifications. 

Whilst the registration fee for both classifications is the same, about $59.00, heavy penalties apply to the owner of a modified 
vehicle displaying historic 'H' plates. 

It's a bit of a catch for if a person has a vehicle which is almost stock, the wheels, for example, being the only mod in that 
they are wider or larger in diameter than factory, it has to be engineered before going onto the 'conditional' scheme. The only 
out is to refit the standard-type wheels and put the car onto the historic scheme. 

Once doing this, and should the owner then refit the non-standard wheels, the penalty is high should the owner be caught. In 
NSW the police and the RMS inspectors know the rules and are vigilant. 

….and NO Personalised Plates!!!! 

Food for thought for those who 

would have Queensland follow 

NSW and their SIV type laws. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/lance.haslewood?fref=gs&hc_ref=ARQuUu3KhFMryg5y-SDTtroRTO8NyvM0b6wD6GjACw4jLU9aoJZjMUTz_VCU-rsPKBs&dti=439653726164713&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/groups/439653726164713/permalink/1241655139297897/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Sydney-Australia/110884905606108?hc_location=group


 

 

 



 



 

Queensland Air Museum—Caloundra 

Sunday, 18 March saw seventeen cars assemble at BP North Bound on a day 

that  had much potential as to what the weather would dish up for us. Sadly 

we lost one of our number on the trip north with windscreen wiper issues but 

the rain was only light and didn’t last long. 

On our arrival at Caloundra we were ushered into the museum grounds to 

park amongst the line-up of  old aircraft. What a magic photo opportunity 

for the camera buffs amongst us. 

For the more agile the opportunity was there to sit in an F111 cockpit  and 

just imagine what it would have been like to fly one of these. 

For those of us that had never visited this site before we were amazed by the 

number and variety of aircraft on display….a real credit to this facility.  

After a couple of hours  spent meandering it was off to the Caloundra RSL 

for Sunday lunch.  

Great company and friendships along with the opportunity to get out and 

drive great cars!!! 

Thanks Dave Spencer 

for a great photo. 

One of the perks of 

having to do this news-

letter ! 



 

Unless otherwise stated, the run departure points are Caboolture BP South or BP North 

depending on direction of the run.  

April 2018  

Wednesday , 4 April, 2018  General Meeting.  

 7:30pm, Stanmore Hall, Caboolture Historical Village.  

Sunday 22 April, 2018  Imbil—Borumba Dam , with catered BBQ Lunch 

Meet at BP North at 8:30am for a 9:00am departure. This will be a ca-
tered event with the club providing sausages, onions, bread and sauces. 
BYO drinks. There are two well-maintained gas barbecues on site and am-
ple covered seating. 
 
Lake Borumba is located 14 kilometres south-west of Imbil. Route will be 
via the M1 to Imbil and then onto Lake Borumba. Return journey via Ken-
ilworth and Maleny. 
 
Numbers are required for catering purposes. Please indicate your attend-
ance by visiting the events section on the Club's Facebook page or by con-
tacting Ray on 0417 063 350 



 

Each Thursday Night:  

 Rick’s Garage & Diner, 14-16 Margaret Street, Palmwoods. 5:00pm to 10:30pm.   

 Make own arrangements. 

Each Friday Night: 

 Harry's Diner, however 1st and 3rd Fridays are the are the main activity nights. 

 Old Petrie Town. 

 Munch Inn, corner Beaudesert Road and Elizabeth Street, Acacia Ridge. Meet BP South  

       Caboolture at 5:15pm for a 5:30pm departure. Petrie Markets. Meet BP South Caboolture at  6:30pm. 

1st Friday, Noosa's Classic Steel Pitstop:  

 Noosa Civic. Be there by 6:00pm. 

1st and 3rd Friday. Harry's Diner, Newmarket Road, Newmarket (Brisbane):  

 Meet BP South Caboolture at 6:30pm. Enjoy the many different makes and models of 'Old Skool' and     

 modern cars which congregate at Harry's Diner each Friday evening. Excellent dining also. 

1st and 3rd Friday. Annie's Diner, 405 Elizabeth Avenue, Kippa-Ring:  

 5:30pm-8:30pm. Great food, music, award-winning coffee and the best milkshakes in town. 

Each Saturday and Sunday:  

 Esk, Nanango, Kenilworth, Gympie, Gold Coast, Sunshine Coast, Beachmere, Bribie Island. Run to be        

 organised prior to the event by an appointed run organiser. 

1st Saturday. Old Skool Cars and Street Machines, Alex Barr Oval, Caboolture:  

 $5.00 entry Show Entry and Public (regardless how many people in car). 

1st Saturday. Cars and Coffee: 

 37 Turbo Drive, Cooparoo. From 7:00am. 



 

1st and 3rd Saturday. Redcliffe, Scarborough or Sandgate Cruise:  

 Meet BP South Caboolture at 7:15pm. Destination to be decided on the night. 

Each Sunday. Bribie Island Hotel Cruise 'N Show 'N Shine and Indoor Retro Markets:  

 Gold coin entry. Prizes which include fuel vouchers, cash, hampers food and drinks.  

 Supporting the Endeavour Foundation.  

 29 Sylvan Beach Esplanade. 9:00am - 1:00pm. Lacey on 0468 634 037. 

1st Sunday. Poison Kandy Klothing and Memorabilia:  

 Hotrods, Muscle Cars, Motorcycles and Car Enthusiasts. 8:00am to 10:00am. Shop 10,  

 Frizzo Road, Palmview. Next to the Ettamogah Pub. 

2nd Sunday. Happy Valley Caloundra for Breakfast:  

 BYO food, drinks and chairs. Meet 'Big Fish' at 7:30am for a 8:00am departure.  

 Happy Valley is the hubbub hanging over Caloundra’s Clark Place Park, on the shores of Bulcock  Beach.  

RUN ETIQUETTE 

To ensure that their vehicle has adequate fuel to reach the destination or the next planned fuel stop. Refuelling the vehicle should be done before refuelling 

oneself! Run departures will not be delayed for those vehicles needing last-minute fuel particularly if there has been an ample opportunity to fill-up before 

the run departs. 

Urged to be on time for the commencement of the run and/or event. Should a member be running late and wishes to commence the run with the group, 

he/she should contact the run coordinator. Similarly if members wish to join en-route.  

Urged to keep together wherever possible, particularly in built-up areas. This will minimise the necessity of continually stopping to regroup which can be 

hazardous. It is realised that keeping together in built-up areas can be difficult, but often those caught at traffic lights will catch-up to those in front as they 

themselves are slowed by lights. 

 

Not permitted to overtake the designated run leader. However participants may move about within the group, overtaking when safe and legal. 

 

Encouraged to remain with the group until the agreed dispersal point at the end of the event. This also applies to static events such as car shows.  

Encouraged to carry a small portable UHF CB radio and set to Channel 9. Such radios are relatively inexpensive, and have ranges varying from around one to 

five kilometres. They are invaluable and a medium by which to keep informed about what is going on, and to let the group know if you have become sepa-

rated or broken-down.  

CONT…... 



 
Historic vehicles—proof of eligibility 

Club membership - You require evidence, at the time of application, of current membership with a Queensland incorporated 
vehicle club or association to be eligible for this concession. This membership should be maintained while the vehicle is 
registered under the scheme. Your club can provide evidence of your current membership, which needs to: 

be on club letterhead 
include details of your vehicle (make, model, year and chassis number) 
be signed by a club official.  
Vehicles other than historic ambulances and fire-fighting equipment vehicles must be registered in the name of the club 
member (individuals only). However, Transport and Main Roads may also approve incorporated historical societies with a 
recognised interest in vehicle heritage to register eligible vehicles under the scheme. Such applications are considered on a 
case-by-case basis. Contact your nearest transport and motoring customer service centre or QGAP office, Magistrates 
Court or local police station that provides vehicle registration services for more information. 

Dating certificate (if applicable) - A dating certificate is only required if the Department of Transport and Main Roads can-
not verify the date of manufacture for your vehicle (from an existing or previous vehicle record, import papers, or from the 
identification or manufacturer’s plate). If a dating certificate is required, a dating officer (or club official) from a Queensland 
incorporated vehicle club or association will need to certify the vehicle’s authenticity and year of manufacture. This must be 
on club letterhead or other official club documentation and include details of the vehicle (make, model, year and chassis 
number). 

Street rods and hot rods—proof of eligibility 

Club membership – Registered operators must retain current membership with the Australian Street Rod Federation 
(ASRF). Compliance with this requirement may be verified at any time by TMR officers. 

Compliance – Street rods must comply with all the specifications contained in the ASRF Queensland Street Rod Guidelines. 

Modifications – If a street rod that is registered under the special interest vehicle registration concession scheme is modified 
in any way, it must be certified and replated under the LH9 or LH10 section of the Queensland Code of Practice – Vehicle 
Modifications. 

Supporting documentation – The Queensland State Director of the ASRF must supply documentation certifying the vehicle 
was manufactured before 1949, or is a replica of a vehicle manufactured before 1949, and the applicant is a current member 
of the ASRF. 

Historic ambulances and fire-fighting equipment vehicles (no age limit) —proof of eligibility 

There is no age restriction for historic ambulances and fire-fighting equipment vehicles. 

To be eligible for registration under the Special Interest Vehicle Registration Concession Scheme, historic ambulances and 
fire-fighting equipment vehicles must be registered in the name of one of the following: 

an incorporated fire brigade 
an incorporated ambulance service 
a current member of an incorporated ambulance historical society or fire brigade historical society (proof of this membership 
is required on letterhead or other official documentation). 
a current member of an incorporated vehicle club if vehicle is 30 years of age or more (proof of this membership is required 
on letterhead or other official documentation). 

Club membership exemptions 

If you live in a remote area or unable to access an appropriate club, you may be eligible for an exemption for the club mem-
bership requirement. All exemptions will be considered on a case-by-case basis. Contact your nearest transport and motor-
ing customer service centreor QGAP office, Magistrates Court or local police stationthat provides vehicle registration services 
for more information. 

Special interest vehicle scheme

https://www.qld.gov.au/transport/contacts/centres
https://www.qld.gov.au/about/contact-government/contacts/government-service-offices
https://www.qld.gov.au/law/court/courts/courthouse-locations
https://www.qld.gov.au/law/court/courts/courthouse-locations
http://www.police.qld.gov.au/station-locator/station_locator.asp
https://www.qld.gov.au/transport/contacts/centres
https://www.qld.gov.au/transport/contacts/centres
https://www.qld.gov.au/about/contact-government/contacts/government-service-offices
https://www.qld.gov.au/law/court/courts/courthouse-locations
http://www.police.qld.gov.au/station-locator/station_locator.asp


 
Special interest vehicle scheme 

Conditions and restrictions 

You and anyone driving your special interest vehicle must only use the vehicle for: 

• participating in rallies organised by incorporated vehicle clubs or events sanctioned by the Australia Street Rod 
Federation (ASRF). Note: a rally is a social event whereby a parade of special interest vehicles travel together for 
competition or to meet at an agreed location. Rallies are usually listed in a incorporated club newsletter or on the 
incorporated club’s website or social media page. 

• participating in processions for which a Special Events Permit has been issued under the Transport Operations 
(Road Use Management –Accreditation and Other Provisions) Regulation 2015 

• exhibiting the vehicle in displays, fetes or similar functions conducted for religious, charitable or educational pur-
poses 

• ceremonial purposes (such as weddings, formals, funerals) involving immediate and de facto family members, 
or as part of a sanctioned incorporated club event, provided this is not done for fee or reward. Immediate and de 
facto family means parents, grandparents, sons, daughters, grandchildren, adopted children and adopted grand-
children, but not extended family members such as aunts, uncles, nephews and nieces 

• preparing for, proceeding to, and returning from the above activities 

• direct travel to and from an approved inspection station to get a safety certificate or certificate of inspection be-
fore offering the vehicle for sale 

• travel in order to have the vehicle repaired. There is no distance restriction, however such travel must be rea-
sonable and justifiable by the vehicle operator 

• road testing within a 15km radius from the place where the vehicle is garaged or is being repaired. The purpose 
of the travel must be to road test the vehicle following repair or restoration, or for general vehicle maintenance and 
not for any other purpose. This does not include use as an everyday means of transport. A passenger may travel in 
your vehicle to assist with road testing—only if your vehicle can legally carry passengers. 

Buses are permitted to carry non-fare paying passengers for journeys (joy-rides) from an event (for example, a 
fete) and return provided the length of the journey does not exceed 5km. Payment of any kind cannot be received 
for these journeys. 

Heavy vehicles over 4.5t GVM are permitted to carry a load provided the loaded GVM or gross combination mass 
(GCM) does not exceed 50% of the maximum permitted mass for the vehicle configuration. This mass is based on 
the lesser of: 

• Individual axle ratings 

• Tyre manufacturer's limits 

• Manufacturer's GVM or GCM 

• Regulation mass limits. 

If your special interest vehicle does not have permanent lighting, you must carry a removable lighting system with 
the vehicle at all times and use that system whenever lighting would normally be required. Carbide lights are ac-
ceptable where that type of light was originally fitted. 



 

Doug Appleton has recently purchased the 1913 Qld Road Atlas, Over the next 

couple of months, we will share with you some of the amazing pages. 

Extracts from Qld Road Atlas 1913 



 



 



 

President Dennis Seidel 0402 077 519 president@crcc.com.au 

Vice President Vince Blanchard  0412 171 787 vice.president@crcc.com.au 
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Assistant Dating Officer  Des Fiedler 0407 287 551 asst.dating.officer@crcc.com.au 
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Christmas Function Vacant  xmas.function@crcc.com.au 

Assistant Christmas Function Vacant  asst.xmas.function@crcc.com.au 
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Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc. 

Minutes of the general Meeting held at Stanmore Hall, Caboolture Historical Village, Beerburrum 

Road, Caboolture. 

Wednesday 7 March, 2018. 

Opening – The Vice President, Vince Blanchard, declared the meeting open at 7.30pm and welcomed all  

present.  

Attendance – As per ‘Attendance Book’. 

 

Apologies – Dennis Seidel, Rob and Jan Blake, Des Fiedler,  Noasha and Johrik Chalvatzis, Ken Richards and 

Claire Strickfus, Richard and Donna Christsen, Grant Abbott, Graham McKenzie, Rob Thomas, Scott Smith, 

Donna and Willy Hinds, Murray Izzard, Graham and Judy Roberts, Kris and Steve Jenkins, Tim Howe, Darryl 

and Lizzie Harris, Craig O’Brien 

 

Visitors – Ken Sands, Lance Bower, Noel and Pam Allen, L. Sinclaire. 

 

Guest Speakers – Representatives from the two organisations that the Club made donations to in December, 

2017. 

 

Mrs Ruth English from the Elimbah Uniting Church presented with the club with a folder containing a 

thankyou card and a breakdown of how the money donated to them was spent (A folding table - 

$50; Scan & Cut Machine - $499; 40 Craft Packs - $250; Craft materials - $100; Christmas presents for 

disadvantaged children - $101).  This folder will be made available to members to view at the April 

meeting. 

Ms Reny Mustkawati & Ms Rita Mylne from Caboolture PCYC After School Care presented the Club with 

a thank you card made by the children in their care. The card features photos of some of the re-

sources that were purchased with the funds we donated to them and includes such things as Lego, 

construction kits, games, and sporting equipment. This cards will also be on display once more at the 

April meeting. 

Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Moved by Secretary, Olive Jones and Seconded by Ray Bland, that the 

Minutes of the previous meeting be adopted as a true and accurate record. Motion Carried 

 

Business Arising from Minute – In the absence of President Dennis Seidel, Secretary, Olive Jones read out a re-

port from a ‘Special’ Committee Meeting called by President Dennis Seidel and attended by 15 Committee 

Members on 28th February, 2018 in response to items brought up in General Business at the February, 7th 

General Meeting. She reported the following:-  

 

First Aid Officers – This year and going forward we would no longer employ the St John Ambulance to 

attend our Swap Meet/ Show & Shine. There is no requirement to do so by any governing body over 

our Club for this event.  Caboolture Show Society does not have any such personal on site at its week-

ly markets. Instead it has been decided that the Club will offer First Aide Training to a number of our 

members in return for their availability at our events. (Doug to outline the new by-laws relating to 

this – copy attached) 

 



 

 

  SIV’s Certification – The Committee has voted to continue with the current requirement that ‘New Members’ 

will qualify for SIV Certification from the Club after having been members for a minimum of 6(six) months and 

attended a minimum of 4 (four events), namely meetings, runs or the Swap, Show & Shine. It will be the new 

member’s responsibility to make sure their attendance at these events is recorded and to assist with this the 

Club will provide a card for them to have signed. The new member will also have to provide this card for the 

Dating Officers at the time of requesting certification. (Doug to outline the change to the by-law relating to 

this- copy attached) 

Charitable Donation Nomination Form – The Committee voted to support the requirement that all requests for 

monetary donations from our Club must be on the previously proposed “Charitable Donation Nomination 

Form”. Forms to be made available to all Club members on request for them to nominate worthwhile organi-

sations in our community. The by-law relating to this will now read “All applications/nominations for dona-

tions are to be made in writing on the ‘Charitable Donation Nomination Form’, to the committee for consider-

ation” 

Correspondence – 

 Inward 

Letters 

Shannon’s Brochure 

Post Office Account 

  Commonwealth Bank - Statements 

Emails 

Yvonne Brittingham – Elimbah Uniting Church 

Daryl Stephenson – Livesteam at Old Petrie Town in June 

Rotary Club of North Toowoomba – Event 

Peter Hopcraft – Thankyou email 

Wendy Ryan – Regis Aged Care – Attendance at Fun Day for display 

Johrik Chalvatzis – Robert Shannon Foundation 

FX/FJ Holden Car Club Newsletters by 2. 

 

Outward 

Emails 

Johrik Chalvatzis – Help with his Shannon’s Foundation application 

Secretary, Olive Jones, moved and Doug Rath Seconded, that Inward correspondence be accepted and outward 

       correspondence be endorsed. Motion carried. 

Business Arising from Correspondence – Secretary, Olive Jones, reported she had been working with Johrik Chal-

vatzis, via email, to provide him with the necessary information for him to make a worthy application to the Robert 

Shannon Foundation. 

Supper Break 

Lucky Door Draw – David Spencer – Trolley 

         Ray Bland - Cooler 

              John Hogg – Microfibre Cloths 

                   Ken Deakin – Microfibre Cloths 

                  Noel Allan – Bonny View Gift bag & Bottle of Hand cleaner 

                   Jason Burr -       “       “         “      “          “               “         “ 

                   Vince Blanchard-       “         “      “           “              “         “  



 
 

19. W 

Treasurer’s Report – As per attached. Moved by Treasurer, Doug Appleton and Seconded by Peter Newman that 

the Treasurer’s Report be accepted. Motion Carried. 

 

Run Coordinator’s Report –  

 

Breakfast run to the Woodford Pub was a great success with 54 people in 30 cars. The Woodford Pub put on a 
great spread for breakfast and most of us came away not wanting any lunch as well. After that we went for a 
tour of Mt Kilcoy. Even Smokey managed to blow a couple of cobwebs out on some good twisty 100kph 
roads. 

24th February: Go Nuts with Salubrious at The Archer Falls Air Strip, I am sorry to say, I cancelled at the last mi-
nute as we had a lot of rain in Woodford the day before. 

Please make sure you have checked your calendar for March as the run to Caloundra West Air Museum is on the 
18th. 

I have only organised one run in April. On the 22nd we are going to the Borumba Dam for lunch. It is only going 
to be a simple BBQ. Sausages, bread onions and sauce. If you would like more, please don’t hesitate to bring 
along your own. 

Check the website site and Face book for all the runs that we have organised for 2018 
Don’t forget that the Club has numerous monthly sanctioned runs that are publicised on our website. So, take 

advantage of it and get out there and enjoy your SIV registered vehicle. 
 

Swap Meet Coordinator. 
Require a vehicle for display at the Morayfield Shopping Centre Date : from Thursday 31st May to the 2nd June  
• Roster available for members to volunteer for the Swap Meet area , the Show & Shine area and also the Moray-

field Shopping Centre  
 Have acquired enough food Vendors and Coffee vendors for Event • 
 Regards handing out flyers /and or placing on vehicles at other events; please do not put on vehicle. Have reports 

that a business was distributing flyers at one of the major monthly cruise runs and the organizer was not happy. 
If you know of any local or regional businesses who would display our flyers then this is the best way to go. 
      

Show and Shine Coordinator 
Kevin Lewis reported that all but one sponsor had been secured (the one for Top Bike still needs to be 
sourced). He advised that he had placed a post on Facebook to secure workers, and thanked those that had 
already responded, for the gate on the event day and that he had secured a digital sign through Master Hire 
for the event. 

 
Workshop Coordinator 

John Dickson asked that members use Facebook as a platform to share and seek information that they need-
ed. 

 
 

Webmaster/Membership 
Membership 
Active Membership total = 226. 
 
New members: 
#394, 07/12/2018, Tee-Jay Fisher, Elimbah, 1979 Jeep Cherokee, White, 615WBH. 
#395, 07/12/2018, Karen Ebens-Prince, Burleigh Heads, 1985 Holden VK Commodore, Blue, BLK202. 
#396, 07/12/2018, Angus Cathcart, Lawnton, 1985 Holden VK Commodore, Blue, BLK202. 
#397, 21/02/2017, Mark Orchard, Sandstone Point, 1971 Holden HQ, Red, PUT967. 



 

 

Members’ welfare: 
 
Noel Cunningham still not well following his prostate removal and other complications. 
John Larkin maintaining a slow recovery following his right total knee replacement in December. 
Stu Gross requires further bowel cancer surgery. 
 
Sundry – Lance ask that the Club consider badges for continuous memberships to be awarded after 

5,10, 15, 20 Years etc of continuous membership and awarded at the yearly AGM. 
Webmaster 

Lance Haslewood advised that our website was currently down and that he was in the process 
of moving it a new host with reduced fees. 

 
Editor’s Report 

Grant Abbott advised, via the Committee Facebook page, that he was tendering his resignation as 
Newletter Editor due to new work commitments. 

Dating Officer’s Report 
Des Feidler has sent information to the effect that he wrote SIV Certification for 4 Holden’s for John Dick-

son and Rob Blake sent information that he had written one SIV Certification for Doug Appleton’s Jag-
uar. 

QHMC Report 
John Hogg reported the next meeting of QHMC would be on March 22nd. 
General Business 

Moved Doug Rath and seconded by Allan Adams that the club investigate to purchase of a defibril-
lator to support and be used by our future trained First Aid Officers. 

Ray Bland once more went through the regulations regarding the use of SIV registered vehicles as 
set down by the Queensland State Government on their website. 

Doug Appleton on behalf of the Committee advised that Kevin Lewis as the organiser of the ‘Lucky 
Door’ prizes had been given permission to spend up to $100.00 (one hundred dollars) per 
meeting or event as so required. 

Meeting Closure. As there was no further business Vice President Vince Blanchard closed the meeting at 
9.10pm and reminded members that the next meeting would not be until 7th March, 2018. 

 
 
 

Olive Jones      Vince Blanchard 
 Secretary      Vice President 
 
 
 

 



 

OLD VERSION 

(7) Membership/Special Interest Vehicle (SIV) Registration 

(a) To qualify for SIV Registration, a new member must be a financial member of 

The Association for a period of not less than six (6) months and attend a 

minimum of four (4) Club-sanctioned events within this period. 

(b) It is the responsibility of the new member to keep a record of Club-sanctioned 

events attended within the six months to be signed and dated by the event 

run-coordinator and presented to the Dating Officer when requesting Club 

authorisation. 

NEW VERSION 

(7) Membership/Special Interest Vehicle (SIV) Registration 

(a) To qualify for the issue of a SIV Registration Dating Certificate from this club, a 

member must be a financial member of The Association for a period of not less than six 

months and attend a minimum of four Club-sanctioned events within this period. 

(b) The Membership Officer will issue a SIV Registration Qualification Card to any 

member wishing to make application for a SIV Registration Dating Certificate. 

(c) It is the responsibility of the member to keep a record on the SIV Registration 

Qualification Card of the required four Club-sanctioned events attended. 

(d) The card is to be presented by the member to the run-coordinator at each event 

attended (including General Meetings) to initial as a record of attendance. 

(e) The Dating Officer will check this card against club records prior to issuing a Dating 

Certificate for the purpose of obtaining SIV Registration. 

By–Law up dates as per the minutes of the March Meeting 

SIV By-Law 



 

 

14. First Aid Officers  

(1) The Association will appoint and maintain a minimum level of two qualified First Aid Officers (FAO) 
for the provision of first aid where first aid treatment may be required at any club-sanctioned event.  

(2) It is recognised that a FAO is not a medical provider and will not be required to make decisions 
about medications to be administered in any emergency. First aid is about the immediate emergency 
treatment or care given to a person suffering from an injury or illness in order to sustain life, to ease 
pain and to prevent deterioration of the patient's condition until professional medical help can be ob-
tained.  

(3) Emergency services should be called by dialling 000 immediately in any instance requiring more 
than basic first aid.  

(4) The position of FAO is a voluntary position appointed by the committee. It is not an elected posi-
tion.  

(5) FAOs are protected by common law and under the terms of the Associations Public Liability and 
Professional Indemnity insurance policies while undertaking their first aid duties on behalf of The As-
sociation. Permission to treat an injured person must always be obtained prior to treatment unless the 
person is unconscious.  

(6) The committee will call for written nominations to fill two additional FAO positions at each annual 
general meeting if required to ensure continuous availability of first aid response. There will be a 
maximum of 10 FAOs sponsored by The Association in any one year.  

(7) Necessary positions will be filled at the next committee meeting following the AGM from nomina-
tions received. All applicants will be advised of the outcome of their application in writing by the Sec-
retary. To provide effective first aid the following selection criteria will be considered for appoint-
ment of FAOs:  

(a) willingness and enthusiasm to act in this role,  

(b) ability to act calmly and take charge in an emergency,  

(c) evidence of a capacity to deal with injury and illness,  

(d) ability to assess the situation and know when to call for assistance,  

(e) ability to relate well to other members,  

(f) have no health problems or disabilities that are likely to impede performance of first aid activities,  

(g) commitment to attend the CRCC annual swap meet, show and shine event, and  

(h) remain a financial, active member of the club.  

(8) Successful applicants will agree to undergo training by a registered training organisation as ar-
ranged by The Association to attain and maintain a current nationally recognised certificate of 
achievement in basic first aid and cardio pulmonary resuscitation.  

(9) The cost of initial training to attain certification and any subsequent renewal of that certification 
will be met by The Association upon a  

 



 

 

written commitment by applicants to make themselves available as first aid responders at the 
association’s annual swap meet, show and shine and any other events at which they are pre-
sent.  

(10) The Association will provide adequate resources to allow FAOs to carry out their role.  

(11) Duties of nominated FAOs include:  

(a) Attend training on a regular basis to refresh first aid knowledge and skills keeping current 
their first aid and CPR accreditation by a registered training organisation.  

(b) Maintain a record of any first aid treatment given. This record should be kept by the FAO 
and a copy provided to the management committee for review of any first aid arrangements  

(c) Maintaining the first aid kit in a hygienic, safe and serviceable condition. Ensuring that:  

(i) content of the kit is appropriate and adequate,  

(ii) any items are replaced as soon as possible after use, and  

(iii) all items remain within their use-by date.  

By-Law 14—First Aid ‘continued’ 



 



 Membership Form  



 Membership Renewal  

Membership renewal is due on 30th June.  Payment ($30.00) is to accompany a fully-completed member-
ship renewal form to reach the club no later than 30th June.   Forms are available from the website or 

from the membership officer. 

 

Similarly, life members are also required to complete a membership renewal form which is to be received 
no later than 30th June. 

 

Members are urged to read Section 12 of the By-Laws which details membership renewal requirements.  
Here’s excerpt … 

 

Membership 

Life Membership 

To remain an 'active' Life Member of The Association, the Life Member is to return to the   
Membership Officer a fully completed membership renewal form by 30th June each year. 
 

Membership Fee 

The membership fees shall be such a sum as the members shall so determine at any General 
Meeting.  Until otherwise determined shall be: 

Ordinary Membership, $30.00 per annum. 

Associate Membership, $10.00 per annum. 

Life Membership, Honorary. 

Each new member upon joining shall purchase a Club shirt. 

No membership fee is payable by Life Members. 
 

Membership Renewal 

To retain active/financial membership of The Association, each member must return to the 
Membership Officer, a fully completed membership renewal form by 30th June each year. 

A membership will be automatically terminated if a membership renewal form is not         
submitted or membership fees are in arrears for two (2) months following the renewal 
date. 

The renewal for an automatically terminated membership will incur a $20.00 late membership 
renewal administration fee. 

 

Facebook: 

 

The club’s Facebook Group is a closed group, ie., members only.  To remain a member of the Facebook 
Group, membership renewal payments must be received by 30th June. 



 



 

We offer an assortment of auto parts for your: 

 Holden FJ to Early Commodore.                       

Ford XK to XF, including F-Trucks.  

Rubbers & Rubber Kits.  

Internal & External Lenses.  

Clips & Screws. 

Door Handles, Window Winders, Kick Panels & Blank Door Cards. 

Locks & Ignitions. 

Just ask and you might be surprised what we have.  

We are not just a business, we are 'Car Enthusiasts'.  

DES & KAREN FIEDLER…..44 Kelmor Court, Elimbah 4516…..PH: 0431471843/0407287551 

https://www.facebook.com/Fiedlers-Old-Skool-Holden-Garage

